New Hartford Board of Education Meeting
Special Board of Education Meeting/Workshop
January 14, 2020
6:00 PM /Gymnasium
New Hartford Elementary School

Board Members Present: Chairman Tim Goff. Members: Penny Miller, Karl Hermonat, Heather
Tomala, Tom Buzzi, Mary Stempien, and Tony Persechino. Not Present: Kelly O’Dell Longhi

Also present: Superintendent Brian Murphy, Bakerville & New Hartford Elementary School
Principal Kelly Carroll. Members of the Public - Ed Mumm and Donna LaPlante

A. NEW HARTFORD ELEMENTARY SCHOOL ( School Tour)

6:02 pm- Tour began at New Hartford Elementary School. Principal Carroll gave the board a
tour of the school:

a. gymnasium

b. cafeteria

c. classrooms - RISE and Pre-Kindergarten
d. Library

Principal Carroll stated that if an additional class was added at New Hartford Elementary, the
Interventionists would need to be moved. The RISE program consists of 4 students.

Pre-Kindergarten there are eight 4 year olds that attend a full day. The three year old children
only attend a morning session.

6:20 pm - Board exited New Hartford Elementary and headed to Antolini School

B. ANTOLINI SCHOOL (School Tour)

Principal Shaw greeted the board at Antolini School. Mr. Edward Mumm ended his tour at New
Hartford Elementary School. Board of Education Member Tim Klepps arrived at 6:46 pm.

Principal Shaw gave the board a tour of the schoo!l:

a. cafeteria/gymnasium
b. artroom, selection of classrooms
c. Oak Hill classrooms

Principal Shaw communicated that there are no additional classrooms at Antolini School. The
various Reading and Math Interventionists have their own space.

7:20 pm Board exited Antolini School and headed to Bakerville School
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C. BAKERVILLE SCHOOL (School Tour)

Principal Carroll welcomed the board at Bakerville School. She gave the board a tour of the
school conveying points as the tour progressed:

a. cafeteria/gymnasium- pointing out the new acoustical boards on the wall that were
recently installed .

b. Art/Music Room- shared room
c. Library
d. various classrooms

Principal Carroll pointed out the new windows installed over the summer. These windows give
the students and teacher another egress in the event of an emergency. She commented that a
few items on the list of building improvements are painting of the cafeteria and gymnasium and
installation of new ceiling tiles in certain areas. There is one empty classroom at Bakerville.

7:46 pm tour ended.

Respectfully Submitted,

Diane Barrett
Recording Secretary



